Dave Jackson – September report

It has been relatively quiet since the last SBPC meeting.  Andy Hinton came with me and Highways Officer Chris Grain for our "regular" tour of the village on July 24th.  It was very helpful having Andy with us as he was able to input information that I did not know.  I sent a resume of our "tour" both to Andy and the SBPC clerk to forward.

One thing I had not realised was that John Parry has had some training to be allowed to mark potholes and directly input to the contractors. Recently I was chatting to John, and he said it would be good to meet Chris. I have now got John's phone and e-mail details, so next time Chris is around I can let him know.

You may have noticed in The Bulletin and the DFP that the Bartons Good Neighbour Scheme is up and running.  Mary Thompson and Louise Caldwell have kindly taken on the administration, having a Bartons GNS mobile with its unique number.  I understand already two people have been given lifts to hospital appointments.

I have not heard anything for ages from P.C. Chris Jones about the acquisition of a new updated speed gun.  I have just sent him a message to ask for an update.  If I get more information before the meeting, I will let you know.

